Russian Hill Neighbors Board Meeting Minutes  D R A F T
Monday, October 6, 2014, 6:00 – 8:13 PM
Home of Steve and Sarah Taber, 1170 Green Street
Co-Host Dan Holligan

Executive Committee Reports
President’s Report: Dan Holligan (15 min)
· Prop A Letter
· New Computer
· Membership mailing volunteers
· New Volunteer – Joyce Kucharvy
· RHN Cards and postcards
· Street Sweep – this Saturday, 10-11-2014, 9:30AM Leavenworth and Union Streets
· Kinjo Letter
· Wine Tasting

Secretary’s Report:  Approve September minutes
Treasurer’s Report: Ian not present, report previously sent (10 min)
Committee Reports
	Social: Jody (5 min)
	DZLU: Sarah Taber (10 min)
	Transportation: Steve Taber (15 min)


Attending: Eric Schleelein, Tracy Jaquier, Steve Kendrick, Laurie Petipas, Phoebe Douglass, Dan Holligan, Sarah Taber, Steve Taber, Gregg Carr, Par Hanji, Richard Cardello
Not Attending: Jody Meisel, Erica Kwiagkowski, Greg Polchow, Tina Moylan, Mike Moylan, Carol Ann Rogers, Jovanne Reilly, Ian Madison
Call to Order – Dan Holligan
President Dan Holligan called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. 
In the absence of an elected secretary, Richard Cardello was recruited to take notes.

President’s Report – Dan Holligan
In an effort to determine locations of future Board meetings in advance, President Holligan asked for volunteer hosts -- Eric Schleelein offered his property for the November meeting, and Tracy Jaquier offered her home for the December meeting.

RHN Supports SF Proposition A’s Bond Fund to be used for capital improvements.  The Board approved RHN’s letter of Support be included our Eblast on our website.

Hard working Treasurer Ian Madison advises that our laptop, which houses all of our membership and financial information, is quite old and should be replaced.  The Board approved the expenditure of up to one-thousand dollars ($1,000) to purchase a new replacement laptop.

In the absence of having a Membership Chair, Treasurer Ian Madison has assumed much of the responsibility for membership.  He requested through Holligan that RHN send out a membership letter in October and asked for volunteers.  Phoebe Douglas and Par Hanji volunteered to help with the mailer.

Holligan advised that Nafiseh Lundberg resigned from the Board due to her many other commitments; her contributions to RHN will be missed.

The position of Secretary remains open, and Holligan continues to seek a candidate.

President Holligan distributed our new and very attractive RHN business cards.
It was suggested that we pursue a more active presence on Facebook.

In Greg Polchow’s absence, Holligan reported that the Street Sweep will take place on Saturday 10-11-2014 9:30AM at the corner of Union and Leavenworth Streets (La Paloma is closed pending a beer and wine license.)

President Holligan discussed the RHN letter dated 05-06-2014 in support of the Kinjo Restaurant project on Polk Street, and advised that future such land use issues will be routed through DZLU for recommendation, or if any direct Board action is taken on a land use issue, DZLU will be informed.

The Charcuterie/Wine Bar in the Valencia Garage on Hyde Street was discussed, and there may be concern as to whether it is operating as original presented.

Holligan proposed having another wine tasting event, which would be a third annual.  He is targeting Thursday 11-06-2014, and will take the lead in contacting the Jug Shop, etc. and try to make it happen.

In Social Chair Jody’s absence, Holligan advised that the next Cheers will take place on Thursday 10-16-2014 6PM at Taps on Broadway near Polk.



Secretary’s Report – Dan Holligan
Due to the office of Secretary being open, Holligan asked for the approval of the September minutes, which the Board approved.

Treasurer’s Report – Dan Holligan
In Treasurer Ian Madison’s absence, Holligan asked if there were any questions on the financial reports previously sent.  None was raised.

DZLU Report – Sarah Taber
[bookmark: _GoBack]Sarah Taber had previously sent the DZLU report to the Board.  
The following DZLU items were discussed at the Board meeting:

Broadway Trees – RHN’s appeal of the permits to remove street trees and the issuance of RHN’s brief due at the Board of Appeals and at the permit holders’ agents by Thursday 10-09-2014 by 4:30PM.  Carol Ann Rogers prepared an excellent brief outlining why the trees should be retained; the brief also includes a closing paragraph containing requested conditions of approval, if the Board of Appeals upholds the permits.  After much discussion, the brief was approved by the Board.  President Holligan will sign the letter and coordinate its distribution with DZLU member Tyson Dirksen.

Lombard Street Trial Closure
The previously sent letter regarding the trial closure of Lombard Street was mentioned.

Macondray Lane Stairs
DPW’s requirement that an abutting neighbor was being held responsible for the maintenance of the publicly used stairs connecting Macondray Lane and Taylor Streets was discussed.  Possible solutions were discussed, including researching the possibility of bringing the stairs up to code for possible return to the City’s responsibility.  Open questions remain as to the actual status of the land on which the stairs sit.  Board Member Tracy Jaquier volunteered to see what information she could discover.

Short Term Rentals
This complex issue was briefly discussed.

Roof Deck Policy
More information is needed, and any proposed policy will be forwarded to the Board for consideration.

Transportation – Steve Tabor
Taber mentioned the Prop A letter and the importance of our support.

The Subway Phase III Study is due soon and is hoped to include the extension of the subway and possible Pagoda Theatre site as a station.

The Van Ness Avenue BRT was mentioned as well as Columbus Avenue at the potential “St. Francis Plaza” on Vallejo Street (the latter two being outside of our RHN area).

Other Business
Phoebe Douglas mentioned the Next Village party, and recognition of RHN’s contribution, and also discussed Sterling Park and how much dogs are enjoying it.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:13 PM
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